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August 2020 Newsletter 2
It was super to have small groups of pupils back in school last week and even better to have everybody back together this week.
It will be a strange term for us all due to Covid-19 Restrictions, where we are unable to plan for our usual trips out of school, visitors to school and social gatherings, such as, the Learner Led Event and Christmas Concerts.  Hopefully things will get back to the ‘old’ normal soon, but keeping our pupils safe, is our priority this term.
Staffing Up-date

As well as welcoming our Nursery Colleagues (previously Little Tikes): Lisa Gifford, Linda Hughson, Liz Halcrow, Hayley Hardy and Donna Falconer, plus returning staff member, Alina Murray and a Modern Apprentice in Early Learning and Childcare, Nicola Siegel, to our team; we would also like to welcome our new Clerical Assistants, Anne-Lise Anderson and Sarah Jane Moore, and our new Music Teacher, Suzanne Briggs. 
With so many changes happening in school, not only with staff, but with all the new regulations due to Covid-19, we really appreciate your patience and understanding, while we try to get used to this ‘new normal’.
A change to last term’s notification is that Emily Williamson will now teach P2/3 full-time and Lisa Emslie, will be our ASN (Additional Support Needs) Teacher.

Visiting Specialist Teachers:
	Monday
	PE
	Mr Colin Kirkness

	Wednesday
	Music (no singing, due to Covid-19 guidelines)
	Mrs Suzanne Briggs

	Friday
	Art
	Mrs Sarah Mullay


Instructors
	Monday
	Accordion
	Mr Peter Wood (rota: 1 week in school, two weeks ‘remote lessons’  during school day)

	Thursday
	Fiddle

	Ms Debbie Scott (rota: 1 week in school, three weeks ‘remote lessons’  during school day)


We are hoping that there will be another opportunity for pupils to access free guitar lessons, later this year with Arthur Nicholson and we will inform you as soon as we know.
Pupil Up-date
We would like to welcome 4 new pupils; two to P3, one to P5 and one to P7. Our primary roll this year is 85, with 22 pupils in Nursery as well as the 7 new P1’s. 
Morning Arrival Times
Teacher’s official working time starts at 8.50 am, but they are usually on the premises long before this, preparing for the day ahead. Other members of staff have starting times between 8.30 am and 9.00 am, again with tasks to do before the bell rings. Our playground supervisor does not start until 9.00 am. If your child needs to be on the school premises early, they will not be able to gain entry to the school until 8.30 am and there will be no direct playground supervision, although they will be able to access adult help, if required.
Outdoor activities

Some pupils are still arriving at school without jackets and appropriate footwear for the colder, damper days. We are trying to ensure that the children are outside for a good part of each day, for lessons as well as play times, in line with Scottish Government Guidelines, so please could you check that your child/ren  are equipped to cope with our variable weather. 
Homework Guidelines
Please see the attached document with our most recent Home Learning Guidelines. If anyone has any concerns or questions regarding home learning tasks for their child, please contact the class teacher in the first instance.
Homework diaries and folders

Each pupil will be given a homework diary, which should be kept inside the blue Tingwall Primary School Homework Folder.  This forms an important channel of communication between home and school, although we are also using ClassDojo messenger app wherever possible.
Diaries may include:
· Homework tasks and dates when homework is due in
· Praise in the form of stickers, comments etc.
· Spelling lists

· Log-in details to websites used in school
Parents are reminded to:
· Check the diary/folder daily (or ClassDojo)
· Initial all comments made by the teacher to indicate that you have read them. 
Homework folders may also contain a variety of information from school such as letters, leaflets, notification of any injury and how it was dealt with, permission slips to sign etc. 

New homework folders can be purchased from school at a cost of £4.50.
ClassDojo
ClassDojo is a free communication app for the classroom, which we have used for a couple of years, to share photos, videos and messages about the school day, helping parents to follow their child’s classroom experience.  Feedback from parents is very positive about being able to see the learning taking place. Unfortunately, updated data protection regulations mean that we can no longer share photos/videos of pupils this way. However, the app will still be used as a quick and easy two-way communication method between school and parents until we find an alternative. Teachers can  message parents privately and parents have the option to contact the class teacher this way, (although urgent messages such as a change to home-time arrangements should always be done via the school office, as we can’t guarantee that messages will be read or responded to until after school).  

Teachers initially contact parents using the email address provided by them and then must approve who joins, ensuring a secure environment.  Parents can only view the information posted in the class/es in which they have a child/ren, unless there is a post for the whole school on the ‘school story’.  
Curriculum Overview
In line with Scottish Government and Local Authority guidance, the curriculum this term will focus on a different set of 3 R’s – Reconnection, Recovery and Resilience.  
Children have spent many months at home and it is important that we respond to their individual needs on their return. The Local Authority has developed the 3 R approach which is underpinned by the 6 Nurture Principles and will be adopted across Shetland Schools:

· Children's learning is understood developmentally
· The classroom offers a safe base.

· Nurture is important for the development of self-esteem.

· Language is understood as a vital means of communication.

· All behaviour is communication.

· Transitions are significant in the lives of children.

Each teacher will place the Curriculum Overview for their class detailing the learning targets for Health & Wellbeing, Literacy & Numeracy on ClassDojo shortly.  Please let the teacher know if you would prefer a paper copy.  
Playground Behaviour  

Our Playground Behaviour Guidelines were reviewed in January. 
There are 7 clear rules for break and lunch times:
1. We don’t spoil other children’s games.
2. We do not play-fight or grab other children. We keep our hands and feet to ourselves at all times.
3. We listen to adults at all times.
4. We are honest and tell the truth at all times – no matter what.
5. We don’t leave anyone out on purpose.
6. We respect the playground by looking after the equipment and bringing anything in we have taken out.
7. We THINK before we speak
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If a pupil’s behaviour is considered unacceptable or unsafe, playground staff will issue the pupil with a ‘yellow card’ as a warning that this behaviour needs to change. If this behaviour does not change, staff will issue a ‘red card’ and the pupil will be asked to make his / her way to the HT’s office where Mrs Spoforth will speak to the  pupil regarding their red card and either Mrs Spofforth or the class teacher will be in touch with you, to let you know about it. If Mrs Spofforth is out of school for any reason, the class teacher will discuss any red cards. This means that all playground incidents are dealt with by the teaching staff and the playground staff are free to supervise the rest of the pupils. 

There are two instances where pupils will be issued with an instant red card – if they are physically fighting or if they leave the school grounds without permission. 

Class teachers will remind pupils about this system, so that they are aware of the consequences of breaking the rules. 

Healthy Tuck Shop

Unfortunately, we will be unable to offer our Healthy Tuckshop this term, due to Covid-19 restrictions. It would be helpful if you could provide your child with a snack and water bottle.
Research suggests that providing healthier alternatives as a mid-morning snack improves children’s performance and behaviour.  Children who eat a small healthy snack mid-morning are more likely to eat their lunch and have a good balance of nutrients throughout the day.  A small healthy snack can also help improve dental health as less sugar is eaten less often. If snack is being packed alongside packed lunch items, for those who bring in their own lunches, please can you make sure that your child is clear about which item is to be eaten for morning snack.
Toys / Valuables / Party Invitations
Pupils should not bring in toys or valuable items such as ipods/ipads etc. unless specifically asked to do so by their class teacher, as we want to avoid children becoming upset or distressed if something is broken or lost.  For the same reason, we would ask that birthday party invitations are not distributed during school time, unless everyone in the year group is invited.

Lost Property
Each year there is an amazing amount of clothes (hats, gloves, hoodies, jackets etc) many new, which end up in our lost property box.  Even when shown in assembly, pupils do not recognise/claim the items and we end up eventually donating them to charity.  It would be a great help if all items of clothes which are likely to be removed at some point e.g. when changing for P.E., could be named – especially brand new Tingwall hoodies!
Absence Reporting

The Scottish Executive has strict procedures on the recording of pupil attendance and absence.  Under corporate guidance we must investigate any unknown absence on the first day.  Should your child be absent from school, you are asked to contact the school office by 9.30 am stating the reason for the absence and this information will be passed on to the class teacher.  Absences must be recorded specifically by type, so it is imperative that you inform us of the reasons why your child is not attending school.  If you know of prior reasons for absence, please inform the school by letter.  

The Scottish Executive clearly states that all family holidays taken during term time be recorded as unauthorised absence, unless in exceptional circumstances, and this will be reflected in our absence statistics at the end of the school year.  Where holidays in term time are unavoidable, a Planned Absence form should be completed.  A form can be downloaded from the website, collected from the school office or sent home in your child’s homework folder.

A note should be given to the class teacher advising of doctor, dentist or optician appointments or you can phone the school office.  
Home time arrangements
Whenever your child is not following the usual home time arrangements, please would you send a note with your child and remind the child to hand it to their teacher or classroom assistant.  Please send this on a piece of paper, including the day’s date, rather than a note in the homework diary or ClassDojo message, as these separate notes are collated in the office before the end of the school day.  One note for the whole term is sufficient for a regular change to arrangements e.g. ‘Every Wednesday Rachel will be collected by her Granny’.  Please remember that vacant seats on buses have been suspended by the Local Authority, so it will not be possible for a friend to travel on a bus, if there is space, as has happened previously.

Head Lice

Please remember to check your child’s hair weekly to ensure that it is free from Head Lice.  If you find that your child is infected, ‘Bug Busting Kits’ are available free of charge via the minor ailments service at a local pharmacy.  It would also be appreciated if you could contact school so that we can issue an anonymous ‘alert’ so that other parents can take any necessary action.
P1 Full Day Attendance

P1 pupils will attend school for the full day from Friday 4 September. Thank you to those parents who arrive promptly to collect their child from the classroom fire exit, at 1.00 pm, so that Mrs Anderson can have her lunch break before teaching the P2s in the afternoon. 
Parent Council AGM

A date will shortly be agreed for the  Parent Council AGM and first Meeting. You will be notified about this as soon as it has been decided. We will look forward to seeing existing members and welcoming new ones.

Contacting the School

Please remember to use the 807244 telephone number when contacting the school and note that there is no-one in the office to take telephone calls between 1.00 pm and 3.00 pm.
Easyfundraising 

If you shop online you could help to raise money for the school by logging on to www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/tingwallprimary.  It is easy to register, and most online retailers are participants, e.g. Amazon, Marks and Spencer, John Lewis, ebay etc.  It does not cost you anything but a percentage of what you spend goes to our school.  Many thanks to those who have already signed up.  We regularly receive cheques for approximately £30.00 per quarter, which goes into School Funds to buy things for the pupils.
You can also raise money for Tingwall Primary School with every internet search if you log in through http://tingwallprimary.easysearch.org.uk instead of Google.

Please see updated School Term dates on last page.

Homework guidelines is a separate attachment.

SCHOOL TERM DATES, OCCASIONAL HOLIDAY DATES & IN-SERVICE DATES


	Occasional Holiday Dates for Session 2020 - 2021
	In-service Dates for Session 2020 - 2021

	Wednesday 27 January 2021
	Monday 10 August 2020

	Friday 19 February 2021
	Monday 26 October 2020

	Monday 22 February 2021
	Tuesday 27 October 2020

	Friday 21 May 2021
	Tuesday 05 January 2021

	Monday 24 May 2021
	Thursday 18 February 2021


TERM DATES FOR SESSION 2020-2021


Term 1 			Tuesday 11 August – Friday 9 October			


October holidays		Monday 12 October – Tuesday 27 October			


Term 2 			Wednesday 28 October – Tuesday 22 December 		


Christmas holidays		Wednesday 23 December – Tuesday 5 January 2021	


Term 3				Wednesday 6 January – Friday 26 March		


Spring holidays 		Monday 29 March – Friday 9 April				


				(Spring Holidays include Easter Monday and Good Friday)	





Term 4				Monday 12 April – Friday 25 June				











